DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT, LEASING & CUSTOMER FEES COMMITTEE

Thursday, April 5, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building, 1st Floor Conference Room
The meeting of the Capital Development, Leasing & Customer Fees Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, Thursday, April 5, 2007.  Chairman Gorski called the meeting to order at approximately 3:04 p.m. and there was a quorum present. 

Commissioners Present:  Commissioners Gorski, Davis, Gillett, LaMantia.

Absent:  None

DAA Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Michael Masciola, Director of Business Development and Marketing; Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Jeff Berls, Manager of Equipment Maintenance; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison; Phil Luetkehans, Schirott & Luetkehans.

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy and Tilly.

Press:  None

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

OLD BUSINESS

Planning Update  

Executive Director Bird provided the following update:

Primary Runway Widening and Strengthening Project:  Division of Aeronautics requested additional justification for this project and staff is preparing this information for submission.   A meeting with the Illinois Department of Aeronautics is anticipated during early May.   

Master Plan: An independent fee analysis was preformed and was determined to be fair and reasonable.  Staff has met with FAA to review the scope of work, however FAA has not agreed to participate. 

Condo Hangar Development on the North End:  Staff is continuing to work with Attorney Luetkehans to develop the RFP for this project and to review the drainage issues and IGA to determine the County’s obligation to fund drainage improvements.

Airport Upgrades to be undertaken will include 6-foot fencing around the entire airfield; an automated access control system and a centralized computer control system, providing access through all of the gates; and the next phase of ramp development.  

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2007-1284; Award of Bid for the Procurement of One (1) 4 X 4, 1500-Gallon Aircraft Rescue and Fire Fighting Vehicle. 
Executive Director Bird explained that this proposed Resolution would normally have been referred to the Finance Committee, however due to staff recommending that the bid be awarded to the second low bidder, a legal analysis was requested to assure consistency with DAA procurement policies.  Dan Barna reviewed the reasons for selecting Rosenbauer General Safety Equipment as the desired bidder and the Committee agreed.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1284; Award of Bid for the Procurement of One (1) 4 X 4, 1500-gallon Aircraft Rescue and Fire Fighting Vehicle from Rosenbauer General Safety Equipment.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Proposed Resolution 2006-1288; Authorization to Executive Director Concerning Payments for Infrastructure Improvements.
Attorney Phil Luetkehans explained that in a Resolution passed by the Board in 2006, the Airport Authority approved payments for certain infrastructure contracts entered into by the Tech Park Board.  He continued that during the past six months, the same type of contracts have not been forwarded to the Airport Authority Board for passage.  Attorney Luetkehans advised that it was determined that Executive Director  David Bird should have authority to approve these expenditures with the prior approval of the DuPage National Technology Park Board and as long as CenterPoint Funds are available.   He added that this process would eliminate the need to return to the DAA Board for continued approval for the infrastructure improvements. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gillett recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1288; Authorization to Executive Director concerning Payments for Infrastructure Improvements. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed by roll call vote (4-0). 

Proposed Resolution 2007-1289; Authorizing the Execution of Consulting Agreement with the DuPage County Technology Park, N.F.P.
Chairman Gorski requested that the Resolution be revised to reflect the official name; DuPage National Technology Park.   Attorney Luetkehans explained that passage of this Resolution would formalize the agreement between the DuPage Airport Authority and the DuPage National Technology Park for continuing development and operation of the Technology Park.  Attorney Luetkehans reviewed the terms of the Consulting Agreement and after discussion Commissioner Gillett agreed to share this proposed agreement with Board Chairman Goodwin for his review prior to the April 9 Board Meeting. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1289; Authorizing the Execution of Consulting Agreement with the DuPage National Technology Park, pending Chairman Goodwin’s approval of the document. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES
NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2007-1282; Authorizing the Execution of an Office Lease Agreement with Argonne National Laboratories.
Executive Director Bird asked Mark Doles to summarize this Lease Agreement and Mr. Doles advised that negotiations with Argonne have been very complex. He explained that the office lease will be with University of Chicago - Argonne LLC for office space located on the Second Floor of the Flight Center Building.   Mr. Doles reviewed the business terms of this lease and added that all entities are in agreement. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner LaMantia recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1282; Authorizing the Execution of an Office Lease Agreement with Argonne National Laboratories.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Proposed Resolution 2007-1290; Resolution Approving Assignment of Scott Aviation, Inc. Land Lease Agreement.
Executive Director Bird advised that in 1999, the Airport Authority, entered into an agreement with Scott Aviation through Tony Aiello, Frank Aiello and AGS Partners.  He continued that AGS Partners constructed a hangar, which was financed by the American National Bank and that Scott Aviation, in 2001, also entered into an FBO Agreement; Scott Aviation now wants to refinance the loan and AGS Partners and Scott Aviation would execute the mortgage; Scott Aviation is requesting that the Airport Authority assign the lease to AGS Partners and to then sublease back to Scott Aviation; amending the FBO Agreement to replace with AGS Partners.  Executive Director Bird added that Scott Aviation has been in arrears with their payments for March and April and have not provided the appropriate insurance requirements.  Attorney Luetkehans recommended that approval of this Assignment of Lease be deferred until Scott Aviation has corrected these payment issues and the appropriate insurance requirements are met.

Commissioner LaMantia made a MOTION to defer action on Proposed Resolution 2007-1282; Approving Assignment of Scott Aviation, Inc. Land Lease Agreement, pending receipt of the March and April payments and compliance with the appropriate insurance requirements.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Proposed Resolution 2007-1291; Authorizing Consent to Assignment of Ground Lease Concerning Certain Property leased to CenterPoint Realty Services Corporation.

Attorney Luetkehans explained that CenterPoint Realty Services Corporation has requested that an Assignment of Ground Lease regarding the Pella Lease be assigned to the parent company, CenterPoint Properties Trust.   He added that when CenterPoint reorganized a year ago, use of the subsidiary organizations was discontinued and the Pella Ground Lease was assigned to one of these subsidiary organizations.   Mr. Luetkehans advised that all entities involved are in agreement with this Consent to Assignment.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis recommending Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2007-1291; Authorizing Consent to Assignment of Ground Lease concerning Certain Property Leased to CenterPoint Realty Services Corporation.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillette and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

There was no Executive Session held at this meeting.

OTHER BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2007-1293; Authorizing the Execution of an Option-to-Lease Agreement for a Hangar Site.

Executive Director Bird advised that through marketing efforts, staff was approached by a party interested in hangar development.  Executive Director Bird along with staff explained the terms of this proposed Option-to-Lease Agreement and reviewed details of the potential site development.  

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1293; Authorizing the Execution of an Option-to-Lease Agreement for a Hangar Site.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett and was passed by roll call vote (4-0).

Commissioner LaMantia made a MOTION to adjourn the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee Meeting and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Gillett.   The motion was unanimously passed by voice vote and the meeting was adjourned at 4:17 p.m. 

Approved at the May 14, 2007 Board Meeting

Gerald M. Gorski, Chairman

Capital Development, Leasing & Customer Fees Committee
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